## **DWP Central Freedom of Information Team**

e-mail: freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gov.uk

Our Ref: 2019-33696

2 October 2019

Dear Stephen Tierney,

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request received on 11 September 2019. You asked:

"I would like statistics for the total non-resident parents broken down by gender then year dating back to when statistics were first collected."

The number of Paying Parents (also referred to as 'non-resident' parents) with a Child Maintenance Service arrangement is tabulated below, for the years from 2016 to 2019.

Paying Parents with a Child Maintenance Service arrangement by sex, 2016 – 2019\*

Year	Male	Female	Unknown	Total
2016	264,700	15,200	8,300	288,200
2017	357,800	19,700	9,100	386,600
2018	427,500	23,800	10,100	461,300
2019*	439,900	24,000	9,800	473,700

Source: Child Maintenance Service administrative data

Please note the following points:

- These statistics cover Great Britain.
- Arrangements consisting solely of arrears transitioned from the Child Support Agency, for which no ongoing maintenance has been arranged under the Child Maintenance Service, are excluded.
- Figures for each year include Paying Parents who had a Child Maintenance Service arrangement at any time during that year.
- Paying Parents may have multiple arrangements, these statistics count the number of unique Paying Parents.

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact us quoting the reference number above.

Yours sincerely,

**DWP Central Fol Team** 

<sup>\*</sup> Figures for 2019 include data up to the end of June 2019.

\_\_\_\_\_

## Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act

If you are not happy with this response you may request an internal review by e-mailing <a href="mailto:freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gov.uk">freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gov.uk</a> or by writing to DWP, Central Fol Team, Caxton House, Tothill Street, SW1H 9NA. Any review request should be submitted within two months of the date of this letter.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted our own complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF <a href="https://ico.org.uk/">https://ico.org.uk/</a>